

# Club Service Minutes

9<sup>th</sup> September 2019

## Present:

Graham, Janet, Bob, David, Mike, Gill, Adrienne

## Apologies:

Steve, Malcolm

## Vintage Vehicles - review:

- It was agreed that this event was excellent PR for the club as it was an enjoyable day. Although the Market Place limits the number of vehicles, we all felt that actually it is the best venue as it attracts passing shoppers in addition to those people who have come along specifically for the cars and bikes. Perhaps we could use Nottingham Street and High Street successfully if we organised additional stalls. *Team*
- We did not, at this meeting, know how much money was raised. Graham will contact Julia as a matter of urgency as this information needs to be given to MBC. *Graham*

## Conference:

- Attendees at this year's conference in Southport are; Helen and Graham, Ian and Dina, Malcom and Sue, David and Margaret M, John D and Adrienne. 8 of us will have a meal together on the Friday evening. *Adrienne*

## Safari Sunday lunch:

- People were unsure about the format of this. We will speak with Julia for further information.

## Santa Fun Run 2019:

- All is well in hand for December 8th
- People on the organising team are well aware of their responsibilities both before and on the day.
- A good number of people are helping with the organisation; all with specific tasks. Members will be asked to offer their support/involvement on the day.
- At present we do not have many entrants booked in but there is some time to go yet!

## Quiz:

- All is in hand for the forthcoming quiz on September 27<sup>th</sup>. This will be put on Facebook and Graham will send out a reminder email, followed by a sheet next Monday. Adrienne will verbally remind members at that meeting.
- It has been agreed that we will provide a variety of stews and ensure that helpings are at least similar. We will provide cakes for pud; either homemade or bought from Morrisons. *Adrienne*
- It was agreed that having another quiz on 24<sup>th</sup> April would be a good idea as they are popular and effective money raisers. *Malcolm*

## Christmas Party:

- This will be held at Sysonby Knoll on Monday 16<sup>th</sup> December.

- All is booked and we are meeting soon with Jenny to agree the menu in order to attract as many attendees as possible. *Malcolm & Adrienne*

### **Rotary Carol Service:**

- This is to be at Brooksby on Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> December. Malcolm is hoping for volunteer readers, singers and/or musicians. There will be requests made! *Malcolm*

### **Burns Supper:**

- Sysonby Knoll and the Piper have been booked. Ben and Bob will need help, most especially in ensuring we have plenty of guests. *Ben & Bob*

### **Charter night:**

- Malcolm has been successful in booking a speaker whom we believe will be an excellent attraction to Rotarians from other clubs.
- The Church and the caterer have been booked. We will meet with Carol soon to agree a menu. *Malcolm & Adrienne*

### **An Evening with Charles Hanson:**

- Malcolm has once again worked his magic and booked Charles Hanson for what should be a very well attended evening on 3<sup>rd</sup> April 2020.
- Asfordby Parish Hall has been booked, as has the bar. We plan to serve nibbles rather than plate food.

*Malcolm*

### **Summer Outing:**

- Bob has suggested a weekend in Chester 1<sup>st</sup> May - 3<sup>rd</sup> May 2020. This clashes with the Volunteer Expo in Birmingham so members will have to make a decision which is preferable to them.
- The price of £235 per person includes breakfast and an evening meal. All is made clear on the flyers that Bob has produced.
- Those of us who went to Durham and previous weekends that Bob organised thoroughly enjoyed the whole experience.
- Bob needs to know numbers by the end of the month at the latest as unless we reach 30 or near to that number, the project will not be viable. *Bob*

### **Foundation dinner:**

- This has been agreed for May 21<sup>st</sup> – which does not clash with the Bank Holiday as would normally have been the case. *Alison*

### **Duck Race:**

- Sunday 24<sup>th</sup> May. This created a discussion about the possible use of a card reader for payments. We will speak with Kate as this has to be her decision. *Adrienne*

### **Race night???**

- Burton Village Hall will not be available as they are holding one themselves. Other venues will be explored.

### **Blue Card:**

- The new arrangement appears to be working,  
**Next meeting Monday October 7<sup>th</sup>, 6pm Tresillian House.**